
Democrats of Amherst  
Executive Board Meeting 

October 9, 2017 
Megan Murray’s House 

 
Attendees:  Anna Goulet Zimmerman, Penny Eggleston, Pat Eggleston, Faye 
O’Neill, Clay Sammis, Megan Murray, Beth Powers 
 
6:10:  Anna called the meeting to order and September minutes were approved.  
Rhiannon is staying in Hawaii indefinitely.  Pat Eggleston agreed to take her place 
on the Board and was unanimously approved.  There was no treasurer’s report. 
 
Yard Sale at Anna & Martin’s House: 
Yard sale will be held on October 21st, 8am-1pm, with a rain date of October 22nd.   
Drop off sale items at Anna and Martin’s house this weekend, October 14-15, or 
Thursday-Friday, October 19-20.  There will be no potluck BBQ after the sale. 
 
Lots of help will be needed Friday evening, the 20th, to sort and price items.  Shifts 
on Saturday are 7:00-9:30 (Clay & Megan), 9:30-12:00 (Pat & Penny), 12:00-End 
(Beth & Anna). Martin will be available to help Friday & Saturday. Clay has a 
cash box. Anna & Martin will have change. Megan will provide some food for us. 
 
Other Topics:   
The Hillsborough County Democratic Committee Potluck Brunch will be held in 
Temple this Saturday, the 14th. Contact either Anna or Roger Lessard if you want 
to attend and have not registered. 
 
The Hillsborough County Democratic Committee Grassroots Conference will be 
held all day at Souhegan High School on October 28th. Anna has forwarded the 
email message about the Conference, which includes registration information.  
 
We hope to still host an informal potluck gathering to which we will invite all 
Amherst registered Democrats. We’re aiming for on or near President’s Day, 
February 19th. Speakers for the evening will be candidates for local and state 
offices, with topics stressing local and state issues.  
 
We read through the VoteBuilder list of all Democrats registered in Amherst who 
have voted in at least one of the past three elections, and noted people we know 
from the list. Anna will send a spreadsheet for us to work from when we’re ready 
to make phone calls, probably before our potluck gathering. 
 
Meeting adjourned 8:20. Next meeting Monday November 13 at Faye’s house.   
 
Minutes submitted by 
Faye O’Neill, Secretary 


